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Palatka Pulp and Paper Operations

. -ma Consumer Products Division
Georgia-Pacific 0.0, Box 515

Palatka, FL 32178-0919
(386) 325-2001

February 14, 2006

Ms. Trina L. Vielhauer, Chief

Bureau of Air Regulation

Florida Department of Environmenta! Protection
Division of Air Resource Management

Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: Georgia-Pacific Palatka Mill - PSD Application — Lime Kiln Shell
PSD Permit Application — Resume Processing Request
Project No.: 1070005-030-AC/PSD-FL-345

Dear Ms. Vielhauer:

This letter is a follow up to my letter to you dated September 22, 2005
regarding the above referenced PSD Appiication. Recall that the
application was for what GP considered a maintenance project, as
opposed to a production expansion project, and that it triggered PSD
review solely because of the required “actual-to-potential” emissions
increase evaluation that was required at the time of the application. in the
September 22 jetter, GP requested that your department hold the
appiication in abeyance while GP updated the application to include the
burning of Petcoke in the Lime Kiln.

However, as discussed with Mr. Bruce Mitchell on Friday, February 10,
2006, the Lime Kiln shell has developed cracks that forced us to shut it
down that day. This is the sort of contingency that we were anticipating
when we first submitted the LK shell repair application in September 2004.
Now the kiln requires immediate repairs to allow it to operate. These
immediate “routine maintenance” repairs will allow the Lime Kiln to run unil
the planned mill outage in early May 2006. At that time GP may need to
perform the more extensive repairs to the Lime Kiln shell that are covered
in the PSD Application.




Feb 15 06 12:37p Information Resources

3863280014 e

Ms. Trina L. Vielhauer 2/14/06 Page 2 of 2

With this letter Georgia-Pacific respectfully requests that FDEP resume
processing the PSD Permit application for the Lime Kiln Sheil Project and
issue it concurrently with the PSD Application Permit for the Recovery
Boiler projects. It is GP's plan to continue preparing a Lime Kiln Pet Coke
project PSD Appiication and submitting to DEP in the near future.

If you have any questions please call Myra Carpenter at (386) 329-0918.

Sincerely,

TherdeD

Theodore D. Kenneh
Vice President

cc.  M.J. Carpenter, W.M. Jernigan, S.D. Matchett, T. Wyles, E. Jamro
Mr. D. Buff — Golder Asso.




